
 
 

          
                                              

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                Bonnie, Carla and Olga at the 
                     WELCA Victorian Tea             94-yr-old Olga Leto at the 
                           Victorian Tea 
 Church Leaders literally reaching out 
at the Team Leaders meeting 
 
        
 
      
 
 
 
   
 
 
Girl Scout Troop helping out with              ²ƘƻΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘŜǊȅƭ ŦƻǊ    Cheryl Jefts wearing her prize-winning  
            the Food Pantry                                    Best Hat at the Victorian Tea?                         hat at the WELCA Victorian Tea 

         
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
   Cheryl Hatlem  and Dorraine                ¢ƘŜ /ƘƻƛǊ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ά/ƻǾŜƴŀƴǘ IȅƳƴέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
 showing proceeds of the Sunshine Agnirs on their 55th wedding anniversary 
Paddle fund-raiser for the Pantry                     ά²ƘŜǊŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ƎƻΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΦ Φ Φ ά          Ruby and Fred cutting their cake  

          baked by Cassie Lenz for their  
             Emerald Anniversary  

                                                                                                                       
Chase Pins at Pin 
                  Pin Chasers    ~  

                Luther Springs Youth and     Strike? Spare? 
        ~       ~  Families Camp 
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Certain is it that there is no kind of affection so 
purely angelic as of a father to a daughter. In love to 
our wives there is desire; to our sons, ambition; but to 
our daughters there is something which there are no 
words to express. ~Joseph Addison 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

a chat with the pastor 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ñYou have turned my mourning into dancing; you 

have taken off my sackcloth and clothed me with joy, 

so that my soul may praise you and not be silent.  O 

Lord my God, I will give thanks to you forever.ò  

  - Psalm 30:11-12 

 

 I had a Baptist friend who loved 

music, and even played in a musical group.  He 

told me he was a òdancing Baptist,ó because 

his congregation allowed dancing, while for 

some others in our town it was forbidden.  

That always seemed strange to me, since 

dancing is mentioned in the Bible as a way to 

praise God (Psalm 149:3, Psalm 150:4).  King 

David also danced with aband on when the ark 

was returned to Jerusalem, but not everyone  

thought that was appropriate (2 Samuel 6).   

 When music moves through you and 

the rhythm sets your body moving, like 

singing, like praying, this can be a form of 

praise.  God has set heartbeats in his 

creatures, and the pulse of the seasons turns 

over again and again, year by year in the ever -

new dance of nature.  Planets dance around 

the sun, as the whole universe is set in motion 

praising God. 

 Maybe you donõt dance.  Maybe youõre 

not even a big fan of music.  Maybe, but 

youõr e still invited to come pra ise God with us 

at our DJ Dance Party/Family Retreat  up at 

Luther Springs camp this August.  If youõve 

never been to Luther Springs, this is a great 

opportunity to check it out.  Lots of people 

have cabins up north they love to get away to 

ð Luther Springs  is your  cabin up north.  

 Located between Ocala and 

Gainesville, Luther Springs  is an off -the -

beaten -path retreat center for youth and 

adults. You can bring a tent or RV, but more 

often people take advantage of the 

comfortable accommodations, including fiv e 

air conditioned cabins as well as eighteen 

hotel style rooms. There are trails, a pool, an 

archery range, outdoor worship and 

meditation areas, and a beautiful lake.  The 

camp director, Miss Sarah, welcomes us with 

a big smile and a warm country accent.  And 

did I mention that the food is tasty and 

abundant? 



 
 

Luther Springs has meant a lot to us 

at Atonement over the years.  The first year 

I arrived in Florida, we had a family retreat 

there that we called òA Whole New Ball 

Game.ó  25 people ð singles, couples and 

families ð went up for the weekend that year.  

I remember swimming, shooting with bows and 

arrows, and watching a great big Gopher 

Tortoise peek out of its den.  We played all 

kinds of games, including a baseball game with 

a giant inflatable ball, and at the closing 

worship service that Sunday, we all signed a 

baseball bat to signify our commitment to 

òstaying in the gameó and supporting 

Atonement.  

 Over the years we had more family 

retreats.  On our òSpring Safarió retreat we 

watched the Lion King,  and went out in teams 

to see what curiosities we could bring back to 

share.  On our òCruise Shipó retreat, we had 

passports that were stamped as we completed 

various activities.  Members have also gone up 

to some of Luther Springsõ special events.  

Atonement members have attended a spa 

weekend for ladies called Godõs Spa, as well as 

òGrandsó weekends for grandparents and 

their grandkids.  

 One of our members, Alex Lenz, loved 

the camp so much he became a counselor at 

Luther Springs.  Once when the council w as up 

at Luther Springs for a planning retreat, Alex 

treated us to a private hay ride around the 

camp, including some of the back trails Iõd 

never seen before.  There at Luther Springs, 

Alex met a camp counselor named Rachel who 

would become his wife.  The ir first child, 

Charles Richard, was born this past April.  

 So you can see what an important 

place Luther Springs is to our Atonement 

church family.  We hope you will be able to 

join us there August 19 -21 for some fun and 

fellowship at our òDJ Dance Partyó family 

retreat.  We will explore the importance of 

music in the Bible and give everyone a chance 

to share their favorite music.  More 

information will be available as we get closer 

to the date, and signup sheets will be posted 

in the entryway at church.  I hope you will 

join us and take this chance to discover Godõs 

love and praise him in a new way.  Come enjoy 

some time away this summer at your cabin up 

north.  
Peace, 

Pastor Scott  

 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + +  

 

     Atonement Worship Services: 
8:30 a.m. Morning Glory Service 

     10:00 a.m. Traditional Service 
 

Atonementlutheran.net 
email:  office@be-at-1.org 

 
http://www.youtube.com/user/AtonementWC 
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Here is just a reminder for  

all of our congregation that  

Memorial Day week -end will  

be when the office will go on  

their summer hours.  

 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday  

from  10AM to 3PM.   

Tuesdays and Thursdays ð we will be 

Closed. 

 

Thank you so much for your support for the 

office and its staff, which is the G -Team.  G-

Team stands for God's Team.  Have a wonderful 

summer.   

God Bless

            Kay Edwards   

          Office Manager  

mailto:office@be-at-1.org
http://www.youtube.com/user/AtonementWC


 
 

 

 From the Treasurer 
 

 

 

We met o ur Goals in January and 

February; however, in March and April we 

have fallen behind.  These first four months 

of the year were projected to receive 34.6% 

as our GOAL for the General Fund Operating 

Expense Budget.  The Actual received 

represents 32.6% of ou r GOAL. That is just 

2% short of our GOAL.  Let's see if we can 

"BRIDGE THE GAP" of $20,000 plus!    

 

HELP US "BRIDGE THE GAP"  

 

We will be asking our friends and 

members to participate in a Special Offering 

to help us "Bridge the Gap".    Because of 

expenses that accumulated over previous 

years, we have a deficit in our General Fund 

of around $20,000.   (See Treasurer's Update 

above) 

 

Over the next couple months we will be 

asking you to prayerfully support a special 

appeal to eliminate this deficit and help u s 

become as healthy as we can financially.   This 

will be particularly important as we prepare 

for our new building.   More details will follow 

the week of  

June 5.   

 

 

 

 
 

(Once again, the editor, Ruby Agnir, is offering 

her three published books for sale, in answer to 

the call for Bridging the Gap of the Atonement 

Building Fund.  You are welcome to own copies 

of her books, donating the payment of $15 each 

(a $5 discount from current cost) to the Building 

Fund.  Books:  Fairy Gifts, original plays for 

Youth Theater (may be used as childrenôs 

bedtime stories); In Our Music, God, 

meditations on using Godôs gifts ï musical or 

non-musical -- to His Glory; and upward beyond 

the brim, a collection of choice writings: essays, 

poems & childrenôs sermons. ) 

 
 
 
 

                          ALOA   News 
   Marcia Weil , chair 
   of ALC  ALOA and 
   Senior Ministry 
 
 
       I wrote in last monthõs newsletter about 

the ALOA (Adult Lutherans Organized for  

Action) , a nationwide resource to the church 

that strengthens ministry by  and for adults 

aged 50 and above. 

     ALOA sponsors several diffe rent events 

throughout the year, such as Lutherhostels;  

ALOAFests (formerly known as SeniorFests); 

Grandparent/Grandchild weekends at Luther 

Springs; and the retired rostered leader 

luncheon at the Florida/Bahamas Synod 

Assembly. 

     This yearõs Lutherhostel is being held at the 

Heartwood Retreat and Conference Center in 

Trego, WI.   These events are 4 -6 days long. 

      SeniorFests which are regional events, often 

co-sponsored by synods, di stricts, seminaries 

and other institutions. They are planned by local 

committees and are generally day long events 

incorporating learning, worship and fellowship. 

The name has been changed to ALOAFests and 

the Florida 2016 ALOAFest was held Feb. 21 

through  an 8-day Caribbean cruise aboard the 

Norwegian Star . It featured Dr. Rich Bimler and 

Rev. Robert Zimmer as speakers.  

       Grandparent/Grandchild weekends are held 

at Luther Springs Camp and Conference Center, 

located just south of Gainesville.  

       ALOA does the Retired Rostered Leaders 

Luncheon at Synod Assembly. This year it will be 

on Saturday June 11, 2016 from 12:30 -2:30 pm 

in the Ocean View Room at the Daytona Beach 

Hilton -- the time to honor our retired 



 
 

professionals and gather with friends for g ood 

food and great fellowship.   Cost is 

$15.00/person .   

       ALOAFest at Sea 2017 will take place Jan. 

29-Feb. 5, 2017. They will sail from Port 

Canaveral, FL. for an 8 -day Caribbean Cruise 

aboard the Royal Caribbeanõs Oasis of the Seas, 

with stops in J amaica, Cozumel, Mexico and at 

the Royal Caribbeanõs private beach resort in 

Haiti.  

      Prices start at  $829.00 (airfare, taxes, 

gratuities, fees and shore excursions are 

additional).  

       For more information on the trip call 800 -

930 -2562 or email: aloaflorida@gmail.com . The 

cruise directors are Ron and Diane Biel:  (h) 

352 -399 -5015 or  (c) 352 -603 -3706  

       Must be able to travel.  The tour may be 

extremely limiting to those with handicaps.  

       ALOA is sp onsoring a trip to Germany for 

the 500 th  anniversary of the Reformation. Our 

own Pastor Dick Hafer, the Director of Florida 

ALOA, is one of the tour guides. Cost is 

$3,398.00 (this is an all inclusive price) from 

New York .  Originally scheduled to begin on  

September 24 th  2016, it will now November 11 -

20, 2017 . 

         For more information call Pastor Dick 

Hafer @ 813 -381-4611; email at 

richard@hafer.com  or  aloatravel@gmail.com  To 

register to go on the trip, go to google.com then 

go to ALOA -Adult Lutherans Organized for 

Action.  

 

 

 

  

Caring Ministr y  

Karen Erickson   

        Chair 
 

We participated in Ministry Fair Sunday 

on May 22.  Thank you to those who stopped 

by to ask quest ions and to those who 

expressed interest in attending a meeting to 

find out more about Caring Ministry.  A 

special òThank Youó to those who stopped to 

let us know how much the visitations from the 

Caring Ministry Team have meant to them and 

to their family  members.    

We appreciated being able to provide 

information on what the Caring Ministry Team 

has been doing at Atonement Lutheran 

Church.  In June, we will make Care Notes 

available for our members.  These small 

pamphlets can be helpful to address the ma ny 

kinds of grieving that we all experience in our 

lives.  We also presented ideas on what we 

hope to be able to accomplish in the future 

such as having a Stephen Ministry here at 

Atonement, offering curbside prayer to 

people who are driving by our church,  and 

hosting health and awareness seminars.  We 

encourage you to attend one of our monthly 

meetings to see if you would like to become a 

part of this uplifting and much needed 

ministry.  Our June meeting is Friday, June 

24 at 1:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall . 

The Caring Ministry Team continues to 

provide visitations, caregiver assistance, help 

with meals, transportation, and communion to 

those who, because of physical or health 

reasons, are not able to attend church.  Our 

goal is to help our church members th rough 

unexpected, difficult times.  If you know of 

anyone who could use our help, please contact 

Karen Erickson or Pastor Scott.  

Please join us.  Our next meeting is June 

24 at 1:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall.   

 

 

 

 

              Columbarium 

        Updat e  

 

 

 

 Interest continues to grow in our 

beautiful columbarium.  Six niches have been 

reserved already.  As of this writing, two 

more niche reservations are being finalized.  

mailto:aloaflorida@gmail.com
mailto:richard@hafer.com
mailto:aloatravel@gmail.com


 
 

In addition, one family has taken advantage of 

the quarterly payment option.  

      During the summer you will see 

improvements to the columbarium space.  The 

prayer garden will be repositioned.  The 

columbarium area will be enclosed with 

fencing.  Then work will begin on landscaping 

and installing a paved patio space.  If you 

havenõt done so already take a short stroll out 

to the columbarium after church one day.  

Pause to admire this beautiful piece of 

granite.  Feel the cool smoothness.  Enjoy the 

peacefulness of this spot on our campus.  

       Donõt forget about the quarterly payment 

option.  The quarterly payment option is 

simple.  With four quarterly payments of 

$511.25 you can secure one of our niches 

which are able to accommodate one or two 

urns each.  The March 31 deadline has already 

passed but you can still take advantage of 

th is offer by making a double payment 

($1022.50) by June 30, 2016. Then you can 

make another payment of $511.25 by Septem -

ber 30 and a final payment of $511.25 by 

December 31, 2016 to secure a niche in our 

beautiful columbarium.  This is a onetime only 

opportunity and may not be repeated.  

       Interested parties should call the office 

at (813) 973 -2211 so that Iris Aeppel or Doug 

Ungerer can contact them for further 

details.  

   Detlev  

 

 

 

Hispanic Outreach  

Ministry  

 

 

Summer is around the corner and many of  

Atonementõs ministries will take a well 

deserved break, not so for this mini stry.                    

       On May 19th was the end of the 

ministryõs Phase I. Both tutors and 

participants celebrated with food and drinks 

donated by students and tutors.   It  was an 

emotional and gratifying experience as   

 students expressed their gratitude to our 

congregation in general for having the 

opportunity to participate in such a rewarding 

project.   The students also received a 

certificate for having c ompleted the fir st 

phase.     

 In addition, students, including 6 new 

participants from the Wesley Chapel area, 

plan to attend a summer òreinforcement of 

skillsó session in June and July. 

  In September, we plan to initiate Phase 

II which will continue to emphasize 

ESL/ES OL classes, bible study and social 

activities.  

  On May 22 , the Ministry participated in 

the Mi nistry Fair held in Atonement.           .                                                                               

        At present, The group is working  on a 

proposal for a grant from Together in Mission 

(from the Florida -Bahamas Synod).  In 

addition, Pastor Scott, Esthel Marie Kane and 

I will attend a five day workshop in Austin, 

Texas from June     12-17. The title of this 

activity is, òBuilding Congregational Capacity 

for Hispanic Ministry .  

       Finally, I would like to add a note. This 

ministry has worked diligently to plan and 

carry out its mission. I, as ministry leader, 

want to congratulate all HOM members for a 

job well done. Moreover, the whole group 

appreciates the support of Pastor Scott, our 

church council and all the Congregation.          . 
 

                 Alice Deyne , Ministry Leader 

 

Thoughts on Memorial Day 2016 
 

 

 

 

 

 

As I watched on PBS this yearõs Memorial 

Day Concert, I felt once mor e the surge of 

gratitude that is always with me.  I am 

grateful to the Lord for not only our 



 
 

freedoms, but also for the blessings and 

protection God has bestowed and continue to 

bestow on our beloved country, the United 

States of America.  This gratitude s pills on to 

the men and women, young and old, who 

continue to dedicate and commit themselves 

to òlaying their livesó not only for their fellow 

Americans, but also for men, women, and 

children they donõt know, most of whom have 

no genial ties with them.  Al as, for a great 

many of these heroes, we find their names on 

white stones or bronze walls.  But they surely 

live in the hearts not only of their loved ones, 

but also of those like me whom their selfless 

act enabled to live in a relatively peaceful, 

freedom -blest and opportunity -laden land. 

      One July 4 th  Sunday, I sang here òBlades 

of Grass and Pure White Stones,ó a beautiful 

song composed by Sen. Orrin Hatch in 

collaboration with Lowell Alexander and Phil 

Naish.  As I sang, Scott Giesking showed 

pictur es on power point that were 

appropriate.  A stanza of the song follows:  

Buried here with dignity  

Endless rows for all to see  

Freedomõs seeds in sorrow sown 

õNeath blades of grass and pure white   

             stones.  

¦¨  
                      
 

  Music Corner  
(a           (a View from the EŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ Desk) 
 

¦¨ , Choir Director 

and  Church Newsletter Editor 
 
 

As I put together this  Summer Issue of 

our newsletter, òDiscovering Godõs Love,ó I am 

sadly thinking of the next thre e months --  

July, August and September --  when the choir 

will be on summer break. This time, however, 

I have completed plans of  special music for 

the several Sundays of the summer.  Your 

choir has several members who can and are 

willing to render the speci al (offertory) 

music. As always, the special songs are 

entwined with the lectionary themes for each 

Sunday.   

We will have the pleasure of hearing again 

two guests , singers whom we have heard 

before.  Robert Reidel sang with the choir a 

couple of years bac k before he moved to Fort 

Meyers.  Mary Nevsimal has sung many times 

with us, especially for the Christmas cantata.   

      For your interest and information, here is 

the schedule of this summerõs special music:  
  

JUNE 
5    The Compassionate Jesus:   
      ñEven in the Valleyò by Peck and Unthank ï 
                  Solo: Fred Agnir 
 
12  The Forgiving Jesus:  ñO Strengthen Meò by  
      DeFord ï Duet: Walt and Robin Frank  

     
19  Jesus the Healer: ñCome to the Mercy Seatò  ï 
      Menôs Quartet --  Earle Jefts, Robert Reidel,  
      Fred Agnir, Jim Hendry 
  
 26  ñPut Your Shoulder to the Wheelò  by  
      Thompson arr Tilley & McWhorter ï 
      Solo:    Fitzroy Williams 
 
JULY 
 3     Vocal Prelude: ñLet There Be Peace on Earthò  
             by Miller-Jackson ï Solo:   Robert Pope 
        Offertory:  ñBattle Hymn of the Republicò arr  
             Wilhousky ï Choir Ensemble 
 
10   The Good Samaritan:  ñHave I Done Any  
              Good?ò by Thompson ï Duet: Jim and  
              Carole Hendry 
 
 17   Mary at Jesusô feet:  ñThe Greatest Among  
               Usò by DeFord ï Solo:   Teresa  
               Kuzmenko 
 
24    The Lordôs Prayer:   
        ñThe Lordôs Prayerò by Malotte ï  
              Solo:    Rebecca Parker 
 
31    Procrastination:   ñIf I Have but a Momentò  
              by DeFord ï  Duet: Ruby and Fred Agnir 
 
AUGUST 
 7    Prepare for His coming:  ñWhat a Day That Will  
              Be/The King Is Comingò by Hill  & Gaither  
 Duet: Yvette Williams & Mary Nevsimal 



 
 

14   To discern each other: ñPeople Need the Lordò  
              by Green - Solo:   Mary Nevsimal 
 
21   Healing on the Sabbath:  ñWonderfulò by  
             Yandell -- Menôs Ensemble 
 
28   Invite or give to those who cannot pay you 
           back:  ñI Give Myself to Youò by Clydesdale 
            ï Solo:   Yvette Williams 
 

       As the church doesnõt stop or go off in 

the summer, youõll note that several members 

of the choir, their director, and their 

keyboardist donõt either.  The Lordõs vineyard 

needs to be worked on continually, and  as 

much as we can, we all òput our shoulder to 

the wheel,ó as Fitroyõs song says. 

       òThe Music Corneró with the church 

newsletter will contact you all in September.  

Till then, be safe, stay healthy, and come 

back eager to work in Godõs vineyard again.  

Mizpah. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Note f rom Your Pantry 

                        THANK YOU                     

THANK YOU                       THANK YOU 

HELPING HANDS FOOD PANTRY  

APRIL, 2016 

FEEDING AMERICA (POUNDS 

RECEIVED)                         15,580 

POUNDS RECEIVED USDA         9,614                                  

ESTIMATED DONATED POUNDS  

                                                 9,737 

USDA FAMILIES SERVED              905                            

PANTRY FAMILIES SERVED        73                                               

CONSISTING OF INDIVIDUALS    

                                                             3,642    

POUNDS OF FOOD DISTRIBUTED 

                                    38,078 

VOLUNTEER HOURS                    1,600+             

ñDeuteronomy 15:11 says, ñsince there 

will never cease to be some in need on the 

earth, I therefore command you óopen your 

hand to the poor and needy neighbors in 

your landôò 

 

  FATB (FEEDING AMERICA TAMPA 

BAY) will now be charging the pantry $.06 per 

pound, which wil l now cost us approximately 

$500 per month for food.  Therefore, our 

distribution of food will be reduced since 

FATB is now charging us for the food and 

delivery of Food.  However, thank God for the 

donations that remain steady from Target, 

Bagelicious, Abbyõs, Stonemill, Kids R Kids and 

Winn Dixie. We particularly want to thank the 

congregation and the Wesley Chapel 

Community for your continued support. We 

are really going to need you more than ever 

with your continued donations .           .                          
          There will be no newsletter during the 

summer.  Therefore, there will be no report 

after April, 2016.  We are thanking everyone 

who came out for the Annual Postal Food 

Drive for Helping Hands Pantry.  We had over 

50+ helping hands betw een the church and 

the Post Office in Zephyrhills. Everything ran 

smoothly and great pizza and drinks kept us 

fueled.  Give yourselves a round of applause 

and thank you so very  much!!! 

         NOTE:  We know itõs early, but 
keep your eyes and ears open fo r our school 

supply drive in June and July for less 

fortunate children. A list of supplies will be 

forthcoming in the church Bulletin .        

  



 
 

     THOUGHT FOR TODAY!   At very unique 

junctures of our lives, God says to us, "Now, 

My child, I have this in mind for you. I know 

that you have messed things up in the past. 

And I know that you may mess things up in 

the future. But as far as today, ri ght now, H e 

has plans for us. He wants t o go in faith and 

follow lead. He is with us!!  

       God told Moses that h e would be an 

instrument in the deliverance, but God 
Himself would be the deliverer. Huge 

difference.  In God's calling, He has a plan; 

but He never expects us to carry out that 

plan. He's going to pull it off. He simply wants 

us to be the instrument of ac tion. After all, it 

is His reputation that's at stake, not ours. All 

He asks is that we give ourselves to Him as a  

tool He can pick up and use. That's all! Simple 

as that!!!  

If a brother or sister is poorly clothed 

and lacking in daily food, and one of you 

says to them, ñGo in peace, be warmed and 

filled,ò without giving them the things 

needed for the body, what good is that? 

James 2: 15-16. 

This is the word of the Lord!  Go in Peace 

and serve the Lord!  May the God of hope fill 

you with His joy and Peace!  

Have a blessed and wonderful summer in 

the Lord!!!  

Carla Haberland    Yvette M. Williams         

        Director                  Assistant Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 Prayer Ministry Group   
Lola Lambert , chair     

 
The practice of prayer is about becoming 

more aware of God and increasingly responding 

to that awareness.    This exercise of being 

attentive to God is the ñpractice of the presence 

of Godò 

(Everyday Practices for a Flourishing Faith) 

 The above quote is from a booklet that 

the Prayer Ministry Team has avai lable in our 

Prayer Corner, along with additional 

brochures and information about our Team.  

We continue to look for ways to promote 

prayer in our congregation and strengthen 

your prayer life. Also available is òPrayer 

Venturesó a monthly listing of guides to 

prayer for the global, social and outreach 

ministries of the ELCA.  

 The Ministry Fair brought awareness to 

our group and we were pleased with the 

questions and inquiries.  Please do call me if 

you would like further information about our 

ministry.  
  The Prayer Ministry Group meets the 3rd 

Friday of each month at 10 am at my home.  
These monthly meetings dedicate time for 

private prayer for persons dealing in crisis 

and discussion of ideas to promote prayer 

resources and ideas to expand individual and 

group prayer.  A prayer list is updated each 

month for individual private prayer time each 

day.  If you would like prayers included in this 

list and not on the church prayer list, please 

contact me.  Remember ð there is a prayer 

box in the narthex for you to  share a prayer 

request for our group prayer list.   

We are looking at  several new projects 

along with the Care Ministry Team to begin 

this fall ð Drive thru Prayer and a Praying to 

Scripture Bible Study.  We hope you will join 

us. 

        Have a blessed and safe summer.   

                          Hugs ï Lola 
 
 

 

  

Women of Atonement  

Our VICTORIAN TEA was a major 

success -thanks to all of our ladi es who 

supplied food ð gifts - and helped with set -up 

and serving.  Special thanks to Salli ð Carla 

and Cheryl who gave extra of their time and 

talents.  We were so pleased to have over 60 



 
 

ladies (and Gus) attend and the hat parade 

was spectacular.  See pictures on the church 

web page. 

I hope you stopped by to check out 

our table at the Ministry Fair and became 

more informed about us.  All of our ladies are 

special to us and we would love to have you be 

part of our team. Our monthly meetings will 

continue over the summer.  Same time -same 

place.  2nd Saturday of each month at 10am in 

the fellowship hall.   

During th e summer months we will be 

planning our activities for 2016 -17 and would 

appreciate your input on meetings and 

programs.   

      On-going ministries are Yarns for 

Love, Bible Study and Fellowship Sunday will 

discontinue over the summer months and 

return ag ain in September.  Our ladies will 

continue to volunteer as service assistants on 

the 2 nd Sunday of each month.  If you would 

like to volunteer as reader, usher, greeter, 

communion assistant on these Sundays, please 

contact Salli.  

All Atonement women are members of 

our Womanõs Fellowship.  Each meeting has 

coffee and refreshments and we are planning 

on having a short program at most meetings.  

Please join us.  We would love your 

participation and suggestions on how we can 

improve our ministry to the congre gation and 

the women of our church.  

Wishing you a relaxing, enjoyable and  

safe summer.  Peace and hugs. 
Salli Conover  and Lola Lambert , Co-Chairs 

 

 

S ocial Concerns 

    Jean Jakes , Chair 

 

 
Reminder :  The next BABY SHOWER is 

on Saturday June 25th at 10 am i n Rez Park. 

There will be a caravan which will meet at the 

Suntrust Bank [NE corner of 54 opposite the 

Home Depot] and that leaves around 9:30. We 

are generally packing up around noon. Just a 

fun party f or the Mothers -to -be [and 

occasionally recently deliv ered!] where new 

and gently used items are given out. 

Diapers!!!!! Baby Boy items!!!!! Call if you have 

something big to be hauled [813 -991-5083]. 

Everyone --  even fellows --  are welcome. 

HURRICANE SEASON!!!! Yes, it starts in 

June! Hey, the power can go o ut any time, 

pipes can break causing boil water alerts and 

weather systems can sit on top of a place 

causing flooding pretty much everywhere. So 

think about what you can do to make life 

easier for you, for First Responders and your 

friends/family/neighbors . 

NOAA  

http://www.nhc.noaa.gov/prepare/ready.php  

A nice website to peruse with good inform -

ation and planning on a nice selection of pages.  

Fortunately, we are not near the coast. 

Any flooding for us will be from rain. But you 

may have family that live n ear the coast. 

Encourage them to figure out what they are 

going to do ahead of time.  

http://www.floridadisaster.org/EMTOOLS  

S/Severe/hurricanes.htm  More good planning 

information.   

See this page :       

http://www.floridadisaster.org/supplykit.htm  

and https://www.ready.gov/hurricanes  

Personal preparing can be just having a 

way to charge your phone in the car and using 

the car radio. Or having a battery/hand 

crank/solar radio --  many of which will charg e 

cell phones. 

Please have plenty to drink [alcohol and 

caffeine drinks don't count] to keep yourself 

hydrated.  

Often the bulk of hurricane deaths occur 

after  the storm from driving accidents 

including drowning, electrocution from downed 

power lines, falls  from climbing up on roofs 

when you shouldn't, and medical issues; heart 

attacks, etc. from doing too much work in the 

HOT sun. 

http://www.floridadisaster.org/EMTOOLS


 
 

The debris in the yard is not going 

anywhere! You don't have to get it up all at 

once. Pace yourself. Drink a lot. Do a little a t 

a time. You're just going to be stuck with a 

bunch of bags out by the street for a week or 

two anyway! 

Do not drive in water you can't see the 

bottom of [or frankly any reasonably deep 

water].  It is not fun trying to figure out how 

to fix two flat tires . Or wonder how you will 

get out of the hole you dropped into. Or 

wondering how long until the car fills up 

enough that you aren't floating along.  [This 

includes walking in water, where you can add 

'beware of poisonous snakes'.]  

The water will go down [pr obably] in a day 

or two. Be safe.  

 
                                        

                               Youth Ministry    
                  Brenda 

Lenz  

 

Youth enjoyed a fun evening at Pin 

Chasers in Zephyrhills for our end of school 

year party. We had tw o teams bowling, many 

were beginners! We enjoyed some great 

snacks and most of all great company! (see a 

picture  on the first page ). 

We hope all enjoy their travels over the 

summer. Remember you are always in our 

thoughts and prayers while you are away. 

Please watch for emails for events this 

summer and early fall as I will be needing to 

know if you will be attending or not.  

Youth and family weekend at Luther 

Springs . This will take place  August 19-21. It 

is open to all ages as a church family weekend. 

Ther e are many fun activities to do in this 

fabulous setting. There is swimming, paddle 

boat, canoe, hiking, volley ball, archery, 

campfires and new this year a disco dance 

party!   Watch the youth board and bulletin 

for more information. Sign -up sheets are in 

the narthex on the table and youth board.   

See the flyer toward  the end of this 

newsletter.  

Rock the Universe , Universal Studios, 

Orlando on September 10 th . There will be 

many great Christian bands, speakers and a 

candle light service as we ll as full acces s to 

the park itself with all the rides! This has 

been a fun outing in the past and is sure to be 

again! 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 

 

To the G RADUATING MEMBERS 

OF ATONEMENT FAMILIES, 

2016 

 
 
 
 
 
Tyler Hanks 
Son of Ken and Jen Hanks 
High School Tyler Hanks 
Steinbrenner High School  
(Hillsborough County) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Kaylee Laine Klus 
Granddaughter of Kay and Duane Edwards 
High School 
June 5, 2016 
Tawas Area High School 
Tawas City, Michigan 
 



 
 

 
 
Phyllis Dawn Lindquist  
Sister of Yvette Williams  
AA Degree in Business Management 
Florida State University (Jacksonville)  
May 5, 2016  
Continuing in fall for her BA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deja Q. Matthews 
Granddaughter of Yvette & Fitzroy Williams Sr. 
High School 
Jonesboro High School, Jonesboro, GA 
May 24, 2016 
Accepted at Savannah State University, Savannah, 
GA. 
Area of Concentration:  Biology/Pre Med 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Matthew Aeppel 
Son of Iris and Detlev Aeppel 
May 2, 2016 
Associate of Science Degree 
Pasco Hernando State College 
Wesley Chapel, Florida 
Has been accepted at the University of South 
Florida, Tampa, Florida; pursue a Bachelor of 
Science Degree 
      in Chemical Engineering. 
 
Marissa H. Turney 
Daughter of Iris and Detlev Aeppel 
Master of Music 
Percussion Performance 
May 7, 2016 
Indiana University / Jacobs School of Music 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Tariq Howell Matthews  
Grandson of Yvette & Fitzroy Williams  
High School 
May 26, 2016 
Hanahan High School, Charleston, SC.  
Will be attending Trident Technical College 1 yr  
then Coastal Carolina University, Charleston,  

         SC  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Katherine Rantanen 
Granddaughter of Fred and Ruby Agnir 
Associate of Arts (no concentration) 
Eastern Florida State College Melbourne) 
December 2015 
Currently pursuing her B.S. in Computer 
   Information Systems Technology 
Easter Florida State College 

 
Elysse Rantanen 
Granddaughter of Fred and Ruby Agnir 

B.S. in Mechanical Engineering, cum laude 
University of Florida (Gainesville) 
May 2016 
 

Laura Rantanen 
Granddaughter of Fred and Ruby Agnir 
High School, with honors  
West Shore Senior/Junior High School 
May 2016 
Will be attending the University of Florida 
(Gainesville) in the fall - major undecided 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

    
 

LIVE NATIVITY   

 
      Itõs been a few years since we had our 

Live Nativity.   Even though Advent/Christmas 

seem a long ways away, it will be here before 

we know it.   We would like to look into having 

the Live Nativity this year but  it takes many 

 volunteers to make the Live Nativity  a 

success.  The date has yet to be determined.  

     Take a look at the list of positions that  

need to be covered for the Nativity. If yo uõre 

interested in coordinating one of the follow -

ing areas, please let either Pastor Scott or 

myself know.  
Head Nativity   PR/Press Advertising 
Parking   Performance  
Luminary   Sound/Audio 
Refreshments   Set up/Clean up 
Costumes   Music 
 
Thank you.                        Su Lindner 
 
 

 

 

 

 

     To WELCA, the Choir, the  Office,  and  

the congregation who on May 1 helped us  

celebrate our Emerald (55 th ) wedding anniver -

sary. It was a marvelous celebration.  The 

company was great and the food was fabulous.   

We are so blessed for having such a caring 

and loving church family.  

    Ruby and Fred Agnir 
 
 
 

Y our Team Ministries 
Pastor:   Rev. Scott Lindner   (813) 270 -7531                         

Choir Director:  Ruby Agnir (813) 991 -1924       

Keyboardist:   Ken Hanks       (813) 417-0933    

Praise Team Leader:   

             Ken Watts                (813)684 -8487               

Volunteer Office Staff :   
Office Manager: Kay Edwards    
 
Mondays:  Kay Edwards              (813)782 -5745  
Tuesdays: Alice Bowers              (813)994 -5212  

         (Oct. -May)           

Tuesdays:  DeeDee Schlichting  (813)907 -3638            

Wednesdays: Kay Edwards         (813)782 -5745            

Thursdays: Cherie Hatlem           (813)388 -5823             

 Fridays: Carol Rothgeb              (813)779 -8441              
 

Council 
President:  Laurie Chiaramonte   (813)388 -6501                

VicePresident:   Doug Ungerer     (813)782 -9199              

Secretary: Jan Gerle                  (813)991-7328                 

Treasurer:  Carol M. Rothgeb      (813)779 -8441     

Financial Secretary:    

                  Jamie Bartel l          (813) 973 -1305         

Member s:  Kay Edwards             (813) 782 -5745                 

Robin Frank            (904)  651-0511 (cp)              

Paul Bartell             (813) 973 -1305                

     Julie Kaufmann       (813) 654 -1340                 
            Pastor Scott          (813)270 -7531 (cp)  

Youth Member:   

       Heath er Patten                  (813) 355 -3518                 

Young Adult Member:   

       Cait lyn Miller                      (813) 782 -9199 
 
 
Church Ministries: 
Time & Talent Coordinator :          813-388 -5823          

            Cherie Hatlem     

Womenõs Group: Lola Lambert       813-423 -2328           

  (WELCA)   and Salli Conover       813-782 -8983             

Technology:  Scott Giesking          813-731-1855             

Fellowship:  Iris Aeppel                 813-390 -3601 

Outreach:  Detlev Aeppel             813-505 -7914              

Property:    Bill Anderson              813-997 -4725              

Stewardship:  Fitzroy Williams     813-956 -1737             

Worship & Music:  Suzi Morgan      813-362 -6114      

Acolyte s: Marcia Weil                   813-777 -7084      

Nursery Coordinator:   

Social Concerns: Jean Jakes          813-991-5083       

Building Team:  Terry Martin         813-973 -4721       

Caring Ministry: Karen Erickson      813-782 -4971       

Stephenõs Ministry  ?? 

Helping Hands Food Pantry : 

       Carla Haberlan d                    813-310-8885        

       Yvette Williams                     813-907 -6505        

Newsletter:   Ruby Agnir              813-991-1924         

Prayer Ministry  (òIn Godõs Handsó): 

        Lola Lambert                       813-423 -2328   

Youth Group: Brenda Lenz           813-782 -9495        



 
 

Hispanic Outre ach: Ali ce Deyne  813-428 -5573        

Christian Education:  Jan Gerle    813-991-7328        

Columbarium: Detlev Aeppel        813-505 -7914        

Tree of Life:   Barb Turner          813-713-5771                                             

Parish Nurse:                                                                                                                                                                     

Senior Ministry : Marcia Weil      813-777 -7084         

Disability  Ministry:  M arcia Weil 813-777 -7084  

 

Liaisons 
WELCA:   Laurie Chiaramonte  

IT:  Doug Ungerer  

Fellowship:   Laurie Chiaramonte  

Caring:  Caitlyn Miller  

Christian Ed .:   Julie Kaufmann  

Outreach :   Doug Ungerer  

Columbarium:   Doug Ungerer  

Property :   Paul Bartell  

Building:   Paul Bartell  

Music & Worship :   Robin Frank 

Stewardship :   Pastor Scott  

Youth :   Julie Kaufmann & Heather Patten  

Social Concerns:   Carol Rothgeb 

Food Pantry :   Kay Edwards 

Prayer :   Caitlyn Miller  

Hispanic Outreach :   Jan Gerle  

 

 

Important Dates to Remember 
 

  

    Saturday, June 18, a special event will 

be held in church, 1 -4 p.m. commemorating 

the  25 th  year anniversary of Pastor Scottõs 

ordination . 

 

Friday, June 24 , 10:00 a.m. ð Memorial 

Service for Bishop Lavern G. Franzen  --  

Emmanuel Lutheran Church,  790 Tamiami 

Trail South, Venice , FL 34285.  

    

   Saturday, June 25 , 11:00 a.m. - 

Memorial Service for Bishop Lavern G. 

Franzen  --  Christ Our Redeemer Lutheran 

Church, 304 Druid Hills Road,  Temple 

Terrace, FL 33617.  

See flyers on the se last pages of this 

newsletter for other importa nt dates.  

Flyers 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Luther Springs Youth and 
Church Families Camp 
Weekend 
 August 19th thru 21st 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       Arrive Friday afternoon/evening with a  
snack   to share and some fun games. Saturday 
 there will be water activities such as canoeing,  
paddle boating and swimming. Fun outdoor  
activities like hiking trails, archery, basketball,  
softball or just sitting on the porches! 
 
        Room types are hotel style, group dorm 
 style and cabin.  Tent and camper hook-ups also  
available.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       Saturday evening we will have a disco dance 
party. (Feel free to dress in your favorite disco party 
clothes)  We will close the evening out with a 
ŎŀƳǇŦƛǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǎΩƳƻǊŜǎΗ 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Sunday after breakfast we will have worship in 

the outdoor chapel. Rest of the day on your own. 
 
 This event is open to all, so please sign up and 

come enjoy this amazing camp in our own back yard 
and unwind with your church family.  If you have any 
questions please contact Brenda Lenz. 

 
 

Luther Springs 264 Vause Lake Rd, Hawthorne FL. 
Located near Gainesville, FL, Luther Springs is a 
year-round camp and conference center open to 
reservations and offering programs for all ages. 


